
 
 

Minutes 
Historic Sign Review Committee 

        May 13, 2011 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Jim Jackson, Clancy Kingsbury, Pat Roseland 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT:   Lee Geiger, Kyle Blada 
 
STAFF PRESENT: Karen Bulman 
 
OTHERS PRESENT:     Morgan Wieseler from A+ Signs, R T Munyon 
 
  
Jackson called the meeting to order at 8:33 am. 
  
629 St. Joseph Street –The Clock Shop  – Copy Change on Wall Sign  
Kingsbury moved and Roseland seconded to approve the copy change on the wall sign 
for the Clock Shop at 629 St. Joseph Street.  Jackson explained that the reason this 
application was continued from the April 29, 2011 meeting was to obtain information on the sign 
materials.  In response to a question by Kingsbury, Wieseler indicated that the letters will be 
antiqued and the maroon color changed to black.   Wieseler further indicated that the 
background material is Alumicore with plastic letters.  Kingsbury moved, with the approval of 
Roseland’s second, to include in his motion the stipulation that the plastic letters be 
antiqued so as not to shine and the maroon color changed to black.  The motion to 
approve the copy change on the wall sign for the Clock Shop at 629 St. Joseph Street, 
with the stipulation that the plastic letters be antiqued so as not to shine and the maroon 
color changed to black, was approved unanimously.     
 
333 6th Street –– Rapid Transit - Monument Sign  
Roseland moved and Kingsbury seconded to approve the monument sign for Rapid 
Transit at 629 St. Joseph Street.  Wieseler indicated that the signs will have plastic covers and 
caps and Alumicore material with semigloss paint to match the building.  Wieseler further 
indicated that Robert Sharp designed sign.  The motion to approve the monument sign for 
the Rapid Transit at 333 6th Street passed unanimously. 
 
315-317 Main Street – Main Street Motors – Wall Sign  
Kingsbury moved and Jackson seconded to approve the wall sign for Main Street Motors 
at 315-317 Main Street.  Munyon explained that the current tenant removed the sign that did 
not meet the Sign Code.  Munyon further explained the proposed sign will be located under the 
Frontier Boot Sign on the east side of the building.  In response to a question by Jackson, 
Munyon indicated that Jason’s Handy Man will erect the sign.  With Jackson’s explanation that 
only a licensed contractor could erect the sign, Munyon indicated that he would contact a sign 
contractor to erect the sign.  Kingsbury amended his motion, with the approval of 
Roseland’s second, to approve the wall sign for Main Street Motors at 315-317 Main 
Street with the stipulation that a sign contractor erect the sign.  Motion passed 
unanimously.   
 
Minutes 
Kingsbury moved, Roseland seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the minutes 
of the April 26-29, 2011 meeting.   
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Other 
Roseland requested information about the proposed changes to the Historic Sign Ordinance.   
Jackson and Kingsbury indicated that the Historic Sign Review Committee should meet to 
discuss the proposed changes and indicated that a meeting may be reasonable in the next two 
months, at a time other than the regular Sign Board meeting.  Discussion followed.                   
 
Jackson adjourned the meeting at 8:51 am. 


